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. Very simple things such as turning away from the computer and sitting with someone who needs our attention for a few minutes; not answering. Very
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 Sandy Gillis and the Edmonton Catholic Local delegates at the Annual Representatives’ Assembly in Calgary
PRESIDENT SANDY GILLIS AWARDED QUEEN ELIZABETH JUBILEE MEDAL
Our warmest congratulations to Sandy for being the recipient of this prestigious award, presented to him by the President of the Canadian Teachers’ Federation, Paul Taillefer, on behalf of the Governor General of Canada.  The Queen Elizabeth Diamond Jubilee Medal was created to mark the 60th anniversary of Her Majesty’s accession to the Throne.  In his accompanying letter, the Governor General says: “In granting you this honour, I thank you for your dedicated service to your peers, to your community and to Canada.  The contributions you have made to our nation are most commendable and deserve our praise and admiration…”  

We thank you, Sandy, for being an inspiring educator and a courageous advocate for teachers! 
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 and now…your “Local” news! 


and now....your “Local” news! 
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Message from our President


Greetings everyone,


Naming the proverbial elephant in the room has long been viewed as the most difficult thing 


for a person or persons in an organization to do. The act of doing so has peril built into it, but many times it is something that has to be pursued for the health of the system.  Many of us always see the “elephant” as negative because it seems that the energy that is given off from tension in a room is almost touchable and easily felt. It makes us uncomfortable and, unless addressed, it tends to affect us long after departing. The good news is that the “elephant” 


can be supremely positive and just as difficult to name because we spend so little time 


thinking about and trying to find ways to describe it or even acknowledging it: in fact we


take the positive for granted. This past weekend, I missed a huge opportunity to do something like this at our ARA (Annual Representatives’ Assembly) in Calgary. 


At this event, more than four hundred fifty delegates from across our province came together   to discuss policy and budget and this year, in particular, I believe many of us had a sense that 


it was a different ARA. The debates were great and many delegates argued their point of view 


in front of peers with the utmost respect and professionalism. (Our provincial and federal 


houses of assembly could learn something from us in this regard!) By Sunday afternoon, I was formulating something to say in terms of a courtesy motion but I didn’t move quickly enough 


and suddenly we were adjourned! The positive vibe was due to the fact that, as a profession, ours is doing superb work locally, provincially, nationally and worldwide.  Our special guest speakers---Paul Taillefer, Canadian Teachers’ Federation President, our own Carol Henderson  and Dr. Ernie Clintberg---all spoke eloquently, outlining the positive effects of our 


Association’s involvement throughout the world. Our own Rob Jong was part of this outreach with his work in Dominica in 2007 and he, along with many Alberta teachers, bring their expertise to fledging teacher organizations in underdeveloped countries. I think that the most important thing noticed at this ARA was the attitude of the locals represented. There was a 


sense of camaraderie, goodwill, and altruism imbedded in the decisions made, always with 


the good of the organization and our profession uppermost in our minds. 


In closing, I ask that we all continue to pray for President Henderson as she travels the path 


of recovery. Her beautiful words and her deep abiding faith are examples of courage and 


hope for us all. 


Take care of each other and enjoy this life-giving rain!


~Sandy
















































































~Sandy


DON’T FORGET!  Thursday, February 2nd 6:00 p.m.  GENERAL ASSEMBLY of the Local to be followed immediately by a Council of School Reps meeting. Ask your school rep about proposed amendments to our constitution.  All teacher members of our Local have the right to vote on these changes at the general assembly. 
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HONOURING OUR RETIREES…





As is our tradition, the Edmonton Catholic Teachers' Local will be hosting a Retirement Mass and Reception on Thursday, June 14. Just as we honor teachers with an induction ceremony when they enter the profession, we also honor them as they retire.


Mass at St John the Evangelist (9830- 148 St) at 6 pm


Reception (cocktails & hors d’oeuvres) at the Fairmont Hotel MacDonald at 7:15 pm 


Tickets available from the Local office.  Call 780 451-1196.





LOCAL BY-ELECTION RESULTS


The winner of the Local’s by-election for the position of our second Vice President is Patricia Clancy-Novosel (Field Experiences Associate at the U of A).  The Local congratulates Patti and thanks both Darrin Bauer (St. F.X.) and Paula Smith (St Thomas More) for running.  Having 3 candidates on the ballot is a definite show of increasing member engagement in the Edmonton Catholic Teachers’ Local!!  The Table Officers for 2012/13 are: 


President: Greg Carabine


Past President: Sandy Gillis


Vice President: Jonathan Sharek


Vice President: Patti Clancy-Novosel


Executive Director: Kathy MacIsaac






























































                                                                        


































































































                                   




































































������������












































May 24, 2012






































TEACHER CONTRACT NEGOTIATIONS SET TO BEGIN


Your Economic Policy Committee has been hard at work to bring together an opening proposal. This will be presented to the Board by the members of the Negotiating Sub-Committee on Friday, June 1st . We have two other bargaining dates set for June and will keep you apprised of the progress of negotiations as they unfold.


HATS OFF TO…  Susanna Nigro-Vecchio , teacher at St Paul School and member of the Local’s Teacher Retirement Reception Committee, who was one of 23 recipients of the province’s Excellence in Teaching Awards.  Congratulations from Edmonton Catholic Teachers.


ATA BURSARIES AWARDED 


Kandise Salerno (Sr Annata Brockman) has received an ATA Doctoral Fellowship valued at $15,000 and Kristina Kastelan-Sikora (HE Beriault) was awarded the Nadene M Thomas Graduate Research award of $5000. We applaud you both! 





TRIVIA CONTEST!!


Who is the new Minister of Education and where did 24 of our teachers recently meet him?


First correct answer in Kathy’s inbox will win a $25 gift card!  � HYPERLINK "mailto:kathy.macisaac@ecteachers.ca" ��kathy.macisaac@ecteachers.ca�
































proprius. In consequat os quae nulla magna. Delenit abdo esse quia, te huic. Ratis neque ymo, venio illum


	pala damnum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut 


		consequat aptent. Adipiscing magna jumentum


			velit iriure obruo vel.Volutpat mos at neque nulla


		lobortis dignissim conventio, torqueo, acsi roto


		modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique


		elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor 	aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo vel obruo mara duis enim consequat genitus. Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo lorem ipso mata irlosa.





This Month’s Q&A Technology Tips





Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut �consequat aptent nisl in voco �consequat. Adipsdiscing magna jumentum velit iriure obruo. damnum pneum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut consequat lorem aptent nisl magna jumentum velitan en iriure. Loquor, vulputate meus indoles iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interddfico proprius. In consequat os quadfse nudflla magna.  Aptent nulla aliquip camur utan sdl as consequat aptent nisl in vocoloc consequat ispo facto delore ergo maska forgeuit masca pala ergo sacrum lamap �allacum dergo ipso aliquip mia sermi 





erat.Loquor, vulputate meus indoles iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interdico proprius. In consequat asos quae nulla magna. Delenit abdo esse quia, te huic. Ratis neque ymo, venio illum pala damnum pneum. Aptent nulla aliquip camur ut consequat aptent nisl serpo in voco consequat ququadrum lorem ipso. 





Adipiscing magna jumentum velit   iriure obruo vel vel eros lorem ipsum dolor. Loquor, vulputate meus indole iaceo, ne secundum, dolus demoveo interdico proprius. In consequat os quae nulla magna. 





Volutpat mos at neque nulla �obortis dignissim conventio, torqueo, acsi roto modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo vel obruo mara genitus. 





Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at �praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat iriure validus. Sino lenis vulputate, valetudo ille abbas cogo saluto quod, esse illum, letatio conventio. 





EYE ON IT


Current Industry Trends





Suscipit, vicis praesent erat 


feugait epulae, validus indoles duis enim consequat genitus at. Sed, conventio, aliquip 


accumsan adipiscing augue blandit minim abbas oppeto commov. 





Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat iriure validus. Sino lenis vulputate, valetudo ille abbas cogo saluto quod, esse illum, letatio lorem conventio. Letalis nibh iustum transverbero bene, erat vulpu tate enim esse si sudo erat. 








SOFTWARE


Monthly Picks





Volutpat mos at 


neque 


nulla lobortis 


dignissim 


conventio, torqueo, acsi roto modo. Feugait in obruo quae ingenium tristique elit vel natu meus. Molior torqueo capio velit loquor aptent ut erat feugiat pneum commodo.


Enim neo velit adsum odio, multo, in commoveo quibus premo tamen erat huic. Occuro uxor dolore, ut at praemitto opto si sudo, opes feugiat.





Technology Solutions for Non-Profits





EDMONTON CATHOLIC TEACHERS REACH OUT…


Our Social Justice Committee, chaired by Sandra Esposito (Sr. Annata Brockman) continues to be active in the Edmonton community. In addition to being a sponsor at the Faith, Fun, and Fitness Walk/Run to raise funds for St. Joseph Seminary and Newman Theological College, the Local also provided several volunteers at the event on April 28th. 


�      �


Christine Bowers and Markiana Cyncar-Hryschuk            Chris Ferguson enjoys Faith, Fun and Fitness!


cheer on runners at the finish line.


**************************************************************************************


NOT THAT YOU DON’T HAVE ENOUGH TO DO!!! If you have a few hours a month 


to give to your local, please consider getting involved in one of our committees.  There is something for everyone---from public relations to political engagement to social justice to 


event planning. For a list of our committees, visit: � HYPERLINK "http://www.local54.teachers.ab.ca" ��www.local54.teachers.ab.ca� or call Kathy 


at (780) 451- 1196.  Be an active part of our Local in 2012/13!














